Homedale School

District #370

Memo

To: Board of Trustees

From: Casey Grove, Athletic Director

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Matt Holtry, Principal
Date: March 2023

Re: Athletic Director Report March, 2023

All winter sports are officially over and spring sports are underway.

Girls Basketball-
The girls' season is finished. Varsity showed great improvements from the last three years.
Coach Sorenson and his staff did an outstanding job. They finished the season with seven wins.

Boys basketball-
The varsity boys basketball team finished as the number one team during the regular season and

were also the district champs. They play Snake River in the first round of state coming up this
weekend. Our JV Boys basketball team were also district champions. That is the second year in
a row our JV boys have won their district tournament.

Wrestling-
We had 13 kids qualify for the state tournament that was held at the Ford Idaho Center.

Junior Michael Rose finished 3rd at state and freshman Trell McFarlane finished 4th at state.

Great showing at state by the Homedale wrestling team. That is the most kids we have sent to
the state tournament in a long time.

Spring Sports:

Numbers as of now for spring sports:

Track - 75, Baseball - 22, Softball - 28, Tennis - 8, Golf - 11



